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From January 12 to 14, an all-Ukrainian members meeting was held as a way of concluding 2019.  

 

We analyzed the past year together, discussing the best practices in fundraising, witnessing, and family 

life.  

 

One of the central topics of the meeting was Shimjung (heart).  

 

Elder members described the Ukraine experience in holding Shimjung meetings and emphasizing 

Shimjung leadership.  

 

We were happy to listen to the victorious experiences of both elder and younger members and to 

congratulate those who completed the one-year educational program. 

 

 


